
ACEA Business Session  
 

April 6, 2011 
 

Minutes 
 
Business session called to order by President Bill Bridges 
 
Conference Registration used as roll and establishment of a quorum 
 
Secretary/Treasurer Chris Champion offered the following as a financial report: 
 FY 10/111 (ending February 2011) 
 Beginning Balance  $119,273 
 Income   $  85,637 
 Less Expenses   $  99,137 

Ending Balance  $105,773 
 
Chris also mentioned several of the counties had not yet paid their yearly dues and were 
encouraged to do so. 
 
Bill recognized recent County Engineer retiree David Pope and recent ALDOT retiree 
Mac Lovelady. 
 
Bill encouraged as many as possible to attend next year’s NACE meeting in Lexington, 
KY as our own Richie Beyer would be installed as president. 
 
Richard Spraggins announced Scholarship winners for next year as follows: 
 Incoming Freshman  Dillon Widner 
 Established Student  Stephen Yelverton 
 
With no other business before the Association, President Bill Bridges adjourned the 
meeting. 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, Chris Champion, ACEA Secretary/Treasurer 
 
 
 

 
 


